

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Vice Chair Heidi Hall, 1st District Edward C. Scofield, 2nd District Lisa Swarthout, 3rd District Susan Hoek, 4th District Chair Hardy Bullock, 5th District

Jeffrey Thorsby, Chief of Staff/Clerk of the Board

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

BOARD AGENDA MEMO

MEETING DATE: March 26, 2024

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Jeffrey Thorsby

SUBJECT: Reappointment of Deborah Gibbs and Shirley Freriks as Citizen at

Large members, and Lauren Scott as Local Business Representative, to the Solid and Hazardous Waste Commission for

two-year terms ending January 31, 2026

RECOMMENDATION: Approve the reappointment of Deborah Gibbs and Shirley Freriks as Citizen at Large members, and Lauren Scott as Local Business Representative, all to the Solid and Hazardous Waste Commission for two-year terms ending January 31, 2026.

FUNDING: N/A

BACKGROUND:

Currently, there is one vacancy and three positions available on the Solid and Hazardous Waste Commission. One vacancy for Citizen Knowledgeable of Hazardous Waste Disposal Practices to fill a two-year term ending January 31, 2026. Two positions for Citizen at Large members and one position for Local Business Representative, for two-year unexpired terms ending January 31, 2026. The vacancy and positions were advertised and posted for a minimum of ten days at the following places: the Board of Supervisors Chambers bulletin board, the Board of Supervisors office, and the County website. Notice was also posted at the Truckee Town Hall and the District V Board of Supervisors office in Truckee.

Deborah Gibbs submitted an application for reappointment as Citizen at large on March 11, 2024. Deborah has served on the commission since June 27, 2023 and is a member in good standing.

Shirley Freriks submitted an application for reappointment as Citizen at large on March 12, 2024. Shirley has served on the commission since June 27, 2023 and is a member in good standing.

Lauren Scott Fisher submitted an application for reappointment on March 7, 2024. Lauren has served on the commission since June 27, 2023 and is a member in good standing.

Please consider approving the reappointments of Deborah Gibbs and Shirley Freriks as Citizen at Large members, and Lauren Scott as Local Business Representative, all to the Solid and Hazardous Waste Commission for two-year terms ending January 31, 2026.

Item Initiated: Claire Swanson, Deputy Clerk to the Board

Approved: Jeffrey Thorsby, Chief of Staff/Clerk of the Board

Submittal Date: March 12, 2024